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Minutes

May 13, 2015
Members Present

Martha Wingate, Vice Chair

Marilyn Jones

Sandra Keans 
Rick Healey
Peter Bruckner
Nancy Dibble

Members Absent
Molly Meulenbroek, Chair
I. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Ms. Wingate. 
II. Approval of HDC minutes from April 8, 2015.  The minutes from April 8, 2015 were approved with the following corrections Ms. Dibble was absent at the meeting the motion was made by Ms. Keans and seconded by Ms. Jones.  
III. Profile Bank Certificate of Approval for freestanding pole sign with LED Message Board. HDC Case # 120-421-DC-15.
Mr. Williams from Profile Bank presented the application for a freestanding pole sign with LED message board. The current sign has been in place since the 1970’s. The message board will have the time and temperature displayed along with current promotions at the bank. The message board will not have pictures or advertisement from other companies. The top sign is 48 inches and the message board LED is 33 inches. The bank could also display messages from the police department or fire department if there is an emergency. 
Mr. Healey asked if the message was white and if pictures where going to be displayed. Ken stated no it will be a flashing sign. 
A motion was made by Ms. Keans and seconded by Mr. Bruckner to approve the application submitted to the Planning Department.   
IV. Skele-tone Certificate of Approval to paint the front façade. HDC Case # 121-15-2-DC-15. 

Mr. Berrious presented his application to paint the band above the door prominent pink with smoky grey trim. He wants to convey the feel of a 1950’s record store. He would also like to hang vinyl records in the band spaced neatly. The pink color is a tribute to his mother who passed away. 
A motion was made by Mr. Bruckner and seconded by Ms. Dibble to approve the application submitted to the Planning Department.   
V. Art Esprit-Public Art Display-Electrical Boxes

Information was presented at last month’s Arts and Culture Commission from Art Espirit about painting the electrical boxes in the downtown. The application for the banners that was presented at last month’s HDC meeting has been changed to painting the electrical boxes. The HDC recommended a few spots to be painted including: in front of Profile Bank, North Main Street Bridge, in front of UHUAL, and South Main Street Bank. The Commission was in favor of the change because it is a permanent art display. 

VI. Barn Preservation Easement 195 Ten Rod Road Matthew and Gretchen Scruton.
The Commission reviewed the Barn Preservation Easement sent by Tom Mullin in assessing. The applicant is working with NH Preservation Alliance to determine structural needs of the barn built in 1980. The owners of 195 Ten Rod Road applied for a barn preservation easement RSA 79D. The Historic District Commission recommends that this application be approved by the City Council. The barn provides scenic enjoyment from the public way and historic value for the agriculture in the city. 
VII. Other Business/Non-scheduled Items
Peter Ejarque from the Scenic Theater asked if he could change the size of his sign from 2’by 6’ to 17” by 8’. The group was in support of the change. 

VIII. Adjournment

A motion was made by Mr. Healey and seconded by Ms. Jones to adjourn at 8:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Mears  
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